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NTEP funds cut again

BELTSVILLE, Md.—The United States Department of Agricul-
ture has again cut funding for the National Turfgrass Evalua-
tion Program, this time for fiscal year 1998.

The action took NTEP by surprise, especially after a suc-
cessful green industry effort to restore funding in 1997.

“[USDA] took the same projects that were identified last
year, and cut them again,” says NTEP director, Kevin Morris.

“When the funding was restored last year, we actually got a
five percent increase, to $55,000. Then, they went and cut it
again, the whole thing. If they don't set aside any money for
us, we lose our connection to USDA, unless we want to pay
them for rent, which we don’t want to do and won't do.”

Morris says the green industry is going to work on getting
the money restored at the congressional level, but will also try
to get a full-time position established at NTEP.

“That will help to keep us from getting cut in the future. It's
easy to cut money when there’s no employees attached to it,
because you don’t have to worry about putting them in a new
position, retraining or relocating,” sug-
gests Morris, who is employed by the Na-
tional Turfgrass Federation, a non-profit
corporation, not by USDA.

The NTEP was started in 1980); its
first manager was the late Jack Murray.

“When Jack retired in 1988, his posi-
tion was cancelled,” explains Morris, who
has been with the program for nine years.
Moeris: NTEP ‘out The USDA has not had a full-time person
o E Nk in the turfgrass program since 1988.

“A couple years ago, all the projects
within the agricultural research service were rated in terms of
their importance. The administrators rated our project ‘low,"”
recalls Morris.

“They're using the same ratings now, to determine which
projects to cut. We're still an easy target.”

“USDA has at least 10 full-time scientists working in orna-
mentals,” says Morris, “so it's not like the green industry
doesn’t have any support here. In fact, the ornamental people
got $200,000 additional funding for this fiscal year. The orna-
mental people have congressional support. They've put a good
case forward, and the congressional people have agreed to it.”

Green industry professionals are urged to contact their con-
gressional representative to voice support for the NTEP/USDA
cooperative effort.

“Let them know it's important to have that link between
the USDA, the green industry and NTEP,” says Morris. LM
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